
TO: Mayor Shane Blaser  

FROM: Derek Budsberg 

SUBJECT: Monthly Supervisory Report 

Month of: November 2023 

 

Report:  

 Collections 

 Televised-6004 ft. of Sanitary 

 Sewer calls-6 

 Main line cleaned- 3680ft 

 The collections crew had to spend many hours cleaning manholes for rehab.  They also 

assisted contractors lining 17th avenue S. 

 

Operations/Maintenance 

 Overall, plant treatment was excellent, and all parameters were well under the permitted 

limits.  

 Hauled in waste is slowing down due to winter, causing some nutrient deficiency at the 

plant.  

 Staff worked with a sludge hauler to clean the septage receiving station once more before 

winter. 

 Staff continued replacing exterior lights with new, energy efficient lights. 

 Staff fixed blowers, compressors, and pulled several lift station pumps due to rag build 

up. 

 

Plant administration. 

 The new Mercury ordinance limit was approved by council. 

 The budget was approved by council. 

 Met with Donohue to finish up the Facility report for the westside interceptor. 

 The new permit comes into effect December 1st. Staff spent time reviewing and making 

changes to operations as needed. 

 Staff spent time reviewing and modifying the right-of-way lateral repair policy.   


